
 Statement Regarding the Incident at “Zhoghovurd” daily Editorial Office  

December 19, 2019, Yerevan 

On the night of December 19, 2019 unknown persons broke into the editorial office of 

“Zhoghovurd” daily and, according to the reporters of the newspaper, ransacked the 

property, opened the drawers, entered the editor’s office, scattered newspapers and papers, 

most likely trying to find something. According to preliminary information, no computer 

equipment or other things have been stolen, but the intrusion itself is evidence of an attempt 

to exert brutal pressure on the media. 

We, the undersigned journalistic organizations, strongly condemn the attack against the 

editorial office, express our support to our colleagues, and demand that law enforcement 

agencies take all necessary measures to identify the perpetrators and bring them to justice. 
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